Fruitland Board of Adjustments

Sept 19th, 2019
City Hall 
6:20 pm
Roll Call – Sothman, Baker, Christensen, Moench, and Brockert
Citizens Opportunity – Don Briggs reported for the Planning & Zoning Committee.  He has spoken to the utility companies and Mr. Kral’s plans will not interfere with their utility easement.  He also reported that the Planning & Zoning Committee approved Mr. McLaughlin’s plans to go under the road to install sprinklers on his parcel of land across the street from his main property.  He explained that this had been approved previously when Mr. McLaughlin needed to go under the street to install his septic system.
New Business

Variance Request for Andy Kral at 135 Emerald Lane to build 4’ from property line – Mr. Kral would like to build a garage 4-feet from his property line rather than the standard 8-feet.  His neighbors have been contacted and no issues have been expressed.  This has also been approved by the surrounding utility companies, and again, no issues have been expressed.   Moench made a motion to approve Mr. Kral building his garage aligned with the existing driveway 4-feet from the property line.  Sothman 2nd.  Motion passed unanimously.

Variance Request for Travis McLaughlin at 134 Main St. to take sprinklers under road – Mr. McLaughlin would like to install his sprinklers under the road to his second parcel of land directly across the street from his home.  This was already approved by Planning & Zoning.  Sothman made a motion to allow Mr. McLaughlin to go under the road to install sprinklers. Moench 2nd.  Motion passed unanimously.
Adjourn – Baker made a motion to adjourn.
_______________________________
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Bill Brockert, Chairperson
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